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Dear   

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

3 January 2023.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and 

policies. 

 

Regarding your request for a personal appearance, the Board determined that your personal 

appearance, with or without counsel, would not materially add to their understanding of the 

issues involved.  Therefore, the Board determined that a personal appearance was not necessary 

and considered your case based on the evidence of record. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request that your active duty and reserve records be 

corrected, restore your rank to sergeant (Sgt/E-5), and retroactive pay.  You also request to 

correct your name on your DD 214 to reflect your name change.  The Board considered your 

contentions that according to the Manual for Courts-Martial (MCM), court-martial officers are 

captains and above, not lieutenants, and the Summary Court-Martial (SCM) was not in 

compliance with procedural rules.  You claim that you tried to get justice and was denied.   

   

The Board noted that on 15 November 1973, you were convicted by SCM for two instances of 

disobedience, and you were awarded reduction to private (E-1), forfeitures of pay, and 

confinement at hard labor for 30 days.  The Board found no evidence that the officer who 

administered the SCM did not have the appropriate authority to do so or that the SCM was not in 

compliance with procedural rules and you provided none.  The Board determined that the SCM 






